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Powder Mill Watershed 

Overview 
There are few ponds or waterways in the Powder Mill Watershed.  Perhaps the most 
significant is Second Division Brook because it traverses publicly-owned land and flows 
into the Assabet River. 
 

  

History 
There is little notable history to be found on the Powder Mill Watershed area of Sudbury.  
The watershed’s name, taken from Powder Mill Road, probably refers to the powder 
mills in neighboring Acton.  In the 19th century, powder mills were established along the 
Assabet River in Acton from Maynard to Concord.  They flourished for more than a 
century, prospering from both world wars. The powder manufacturing process was 
dangerous and explosions were a frequent hazard.  Henry David Thoreau wrote about 
such an explosion, in which four men were killed, in his diary in 1853.  Interestingly, 
powdermill structures were built with solid foundations and frames but with intentionally 
light wall boards and roofing so that an explosion would blow them off and minimize 
damage to the framework and equipment. 

Issues & Opportunities 
Some small privately-owned ponds have drainage easements, indicating their importance 
in flood control and storm damage prevention.  Second Division Brook, where it passes 
through the north-westernmost corner of Sudbury, is an area identified by a 1978 
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wetlands evaluation report to be of highest value to the Town’s water supply.  Powder 
Mill Watershed is also among the areas having high value for wildlife.  
 
There are no available recreational uses for the ponds and waterways in the Powder Mill 
Watershed due to the lack of water bodies of significant size and the fact that all water 
features are located on private property. 
 

 
Private Pond located on the East side of Dakin Road along the Concord border 

Recreation 
No significant recreational activities have been identified in the Powder Mill watershed. 

 


